
‭DRAFT‬
‭EAST WINDSOR BOARD OF EDUCATION‬

‭EAST WINDSOR, CONNECTICUT‬
‭Special Meeting‬

‭Thursday, April 24, 2025‬‭at 6:00 p.m.‬
‭Broad Brook Elementary School, Room A5‬

‭14 Rye Street, Broad Brook, CT‬

‭Join with Google Meet:‬
‭Video call link: https://meet.google.com/sph-kwwy-cey‬

‭Or dial: (US) +1 216-930-8933 PIN: 881 600 728#‬
‭More phone numbers: https://tel.meet/sph-kwwy-cey?pin=8659140360724‬

‭I.‬ ‭CALL THE MEETING TO ORDER‬
‭Chair K. Carey-Trull called the meeting to order at 6:12 p.m‬

‭II.‬ ‭ATTENDANCE‬
‭In‬ ‭attendance:‬ ‭Chair‬ ‭K.‬ ‭Carey-Trull,‬ ‭Vice‬ ‭Chair‬‭H.‬‭Spencer,‬‭Secretary‬‭F.‬‭Neill,‬‭C.‬‭Sevarino,‬‭K.‬
‭Betancourt, E. LeBorious, D. Menard, G. Resto, N. Farmer, Dr. P. Tudryn (via Google Meet)‬

‭III.‬ ‭NEW BUSINESS: DISCUSSION‬
‭The Board engaged in a thorough discussion regarding the school renovation projects. Members‬
‭voiced concerns, outlined potential next steps, and shared their perspectives on the project's‬
‭current status. A consensus was reached favoring new construction over a build-to-new approach‬
‭for the middle/high school. Recognizing potential financial constraints, the Board agreed that if‬
‭only one project could proceed, the middle/high school renovation would be prioritized. To‬
‭address concerns about the project's timeline and progress, D. Menard will contact J. Giuliano of‬
‭CSG. Furthermore, Chair K. Carey-Trull will draft a letter for Board review to the Board of‬
‭Selectmen, seeking clarification on funding capacity and the Board of Finance's anticipated‬
‭recommendations for this project in relation to other town initiatives. Dr. P. Tudryn will provide‬
‭First Selectman J. Bowsza with a summary of this discussion.‬

‭IV.‬ ‭ADJOURNMENT‬
‭On‬ ‭a‬ ‭motion‬ ‭by‬ ‭D.‬ ‭Menard,‬ ‭second‬‭by‬‭G.‬‭Resto,‬‭the‬‭Board‬‭adjourned‬‭the‬‭meeting‬‭at‬‭7:53‬‭PM.‬
‭PASSED with a unanimous vote.‬


